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	General Description of Activities of the Organization and/or Meeting:


	Workforce Diversity and Disparities

ASTRO Annual Meeting 2007

Monday, October 29, 2007

3:00 – 4:30 PM

San Gabriel B of the Westin Bonaventure Hotel

Attendees:

Dr. Carl M. Mansfield


Dr. Richard Hill

Ms. Robin Miller          

Dr. Oscar E. Streeter, Jr.

Ms. Erin Stennis

Dr. Rosemary Wong

Dr. May Abdel-Wahab

Dr. Raymond Wynn

Dr. Simon Lo

Dr. William Demas


Dr. Janelle Park



Dr. Dwight Heron

ASTRO Staff:

Dr. Robyn Watson


Ms. Sunita Ranjitkar

I. Administrative Items

a. The agenda was approved.

b. Meeting minutes from September 17, 2007 were approved. 

c. The committee reviewed the Workforce Diversity and Disparity Committee roster.

d. Dr. Streeter submitted his conflict of interest form to Ms. Ranjitkar. 

II. Reports and Updates

a. Mentoring 

· The committee discussed the importance of mentoring. Dr. Hill informed the committee that the purpose of the mentoring forum during the Annual Meeting was to start a dialogue on mentorship and discuss how ASTRO can contribute to this mentoring effort. Dr. Streeter suggested the committee choose mentors from the successful research based private practices. He thought that he/she should mentor only one individual at a time. 

b. The Stennis Family Foundation (SFF)

· Dr. Streeter and Ms. Erin gave a background of the SFF. The SFF was founded by Erin & Michael Stennis in 2002 after Michael was diagnosed with Stage-4 colorectal cancer. Dr. Streeter is the president of this foundation. The main purpose of this foundation is to educate the African American community on colon cancer. In addition, it has the clinicians’ network program which is aggressively educating the physicians who intern will educate their African American patients on colon cancer. The committee advised the SFF to write a proposal requesting a fund from ASTRO. This proposal should be submitted to Dr. Watson prior to the February Board Meeting. 

c. Recruiting Research Participants

· Dr. Demas explained the reasons for his practice’s success in recruiting clinical trials participants. He informed the committee that the committed physicians and research staffs are the key elements for the successful patient recruitments.   

d. 50 Hoops Program

· Dr. Wahab explained that the 50 hoop program is a ‘3 on 3’ basketball tournament for different age groups to increase the knowledge and awareness of prostrate cancer. This program could be collaborated with other programs such as colon cancer. “Radio One” is another means of getting the message across to various people. Dr. Streeter reported that WNBA is very interested in working with this program. This program would like funding from ASTRO. The committee discussed the fact that ASTRO will not be able to provide funds for events, however, ASTRO may be able to provide funds for logistics. The committee suggested Dr. Wahab prepare a proposal so that it can be submitted to the February Board Meeting. A conference call will be arranged to discuss this proposal. 

e. Disparity of Prostate Screening

· Dr. Wynn informed the committee that there have been race differences in recommendations for prostate cancer screening. He addressed that the American Cancer Society (ACS) does not recommend starting prostate cancer screening at age of 45. Dr. Wynn proposed ASTRO to support the guideline that prostate cancer screening should begin at age of 45. The committee advised to prepare a proposal and submit to Dr. Watson prior to the February Board Meeting. 

f. NIH Grants

· Dr. Wong gave an update on available NIH (National Institutes of Health) grants for underrepresented Minorities. She informed that the NIH has a policy for diversity. She informed the committee that the research supplement program and NIH loan repayment program are available for minorities. She will send a list of websites with announcements of funding opportunities to Dr. Watson. These websites will be linked to ARRO and ASTRO websites. These funding opportunities will be announced on ASTROgram.   

g. Congressional Black Caucus (CBC) Annual Leadership Conference 2007

· Dr. Streeter gave an update on the CBC Annual Leadership Conference that he attended in September 2007. In this conference, he addressed the issues of insufficient fund. He also informed the committee that ASTRO has developed a direct relation with the CBC. 

· Dr. Streeter encouraged the committee members to support the ASTRO PAC and explained the importance of the ASTRO PAC.  He also urged the committee members to use ASTRO slides in their presentations and informed members that ASTRO can arrange meetings with political leaders who may be interested in their work.  
III. Article on Workforce Diversity Survey

· The committee discussed the negative comments made by the survey participants. Looking at the draft copy of the article, the committee discussed that the name of this committee may be an issue for many participants and possibly the committee name should be changed to something less controversial.
IV. Future Meetings

Monday, December 10, 2007 at 8:00AM Eastern Time

	Issues for AAPM:


	Issues that should be focused on and that overlap with AAPM concerns include both mentoring and the controversy and emotions brought up by the words – specifically minority and diversity

	Budget Request ($):


	For calendar year 2008 $1250


